
UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT

NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICE
Washington D.C. 20570

Date: September 26,2012

Nathan Paul Mehrens
General Counsel
Americans for Limited Government
9900 Main Street
Suite 303
Fairfax, VA 22031

Re: FOIA ID/LR-2012-0656

Dear Mr. Mehrens:

This is in response to your telefax, dated and received in this Office on
September 12, 2012, in which you request, pursuant to the Freedom of
Information Act (FOIA), "records identifying the following information for those
serving as full-time "official-time," personnel, i.e., those working full time for an
exclusive representative (union) in dealing with the NLRB regarding terms and
conditions of employment:

1. Name;
2. Agency or Department;
3. Present and past position titles and occupational series from

January 20, 2012 and after;
4. Present and past grades from January 20, 2012 and after;
5. Present and past annual salary rates (including performance

. awards or bonuses, incentive awards, merit pay amount,
Meritorious or Distinguished Executive Ranks, and allowances
and differentials) from January 20, 2012 and after; and

6. Present and past duty stations (includes room numbers, shop
designations, or other identifying information regarding buildings
or places of employment).

I have enclosed a document containing the requested information.

For purposes of this request only, your request for a fee waiver has been
granted. Accordingly, there is no charge for the processing of this request.

The undersigned is responsible for the above determination. You may
obtain a review thereof under the provisions of the NLRB's Rules and
Regulations, Section 102.117(c)(2)(v), by filing an appeal with the General
Counsel, Office of Appeals, National Labor Relations Board, Washington, D.C.,
20570, within 28 calendar days of the date of this letter. Thus, the appeal must
be received by the close of business at 5:00 p.m. (ET) on October 24, 2012. Any
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appeal should contain a complete statement of the reasons upon which it is
based. Questions concerning an appeal of this determination should be directed
to the Office of Appeals. For questions concerning this letter, please call Diane
Bridge, FOIA Supervisor, at (202) 273-3851.

Sincerely,

~L~ o,v+ ("'.))
Jacqueline A. Young
Freedom of Information Officer

Enclosure

MW/kmb
LR-2012-0656.final.wohlschlegel.mw.doc

------ - -------~~ -


